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President Annual Report

Dear Members, 

On behalf of National Executive of SAVRALA we would like to extend a warm word of welcome and thank you for your attendance. 

The new vehicle market in SA continues to strengthen with September YTD new vehicle sales reported over 484 000 vehicles, a 15, 8% increase on September 2005.

Exports in excess of 129 000 vehicles, a 34, 8% increase year on year.

Underlying these record sales remains the shear strength of the economy at present.

During 2006 we have once again seen new vehicle entrants introduced into the SA market.   The line up of vehicles and model derivatives continues to increase, offering the consumer a wide range of choice in an ever increasingly competitive market.

This will be evident when we showcase our vehicles at Auto Africa in the forthcoming week.

Consumer spending continues to rise. The past few months’ saw interest rates increasing 1,5 basis points. The weakening of the rand is putting pressure on vehicle pricing and will undoubtedly manifest in price increases.  This should bring some relief to the used vehicle market that has been under severe pressure.

Many factors and dynamics continue to face our industry such as impending legislation, changes in international financial reporting standards, the used vehicle market, HIV aids, crime and more.

A challenging and busy year has been spent serving the association and I would like to report a great pleasure and honour to serve my second term as President of SAVRALA. 

Each year the association gives recognition to the vehicle manufacturers and importers demonstrating the great reliance and vital role played by each of the OEM’s.  

Within the leasing and rental section a great amount of activity has prevailed and reported in detail in the respective annual reports.

Herewith some achievements and projects of the past year:- 

· Ongoing updates of the SAVRALA website.

· Our second SAVRALA golf day raised R60 000.00 for “Steps.”
· Appointment of a replacement rental section GM and a new position created and filled for a leasing and fleet management GM.

· The roles, responsibilities, reporting and projects to be re-defined by the incoming committee.

Rental Section:-

· The industry enjoyed good volume growth again this year off the back of a positive performance in the prior year. Rental days grew 12% off a fleet increase of 22%. 
· A significant portion of SAVRALA time and resource has been applied to the traffic fine issues facing our industry and this has been the major project undertaken in this year.
· We are pleased to report that we are now engaging with the correct level of people within the National Prosecuting Authority, the Department of Justice as well as the various heads of departments within the local Metros and municipalities.
· The next step in this process is to present to the TCSP (Technical Committee for Services and Procedures) on 7 November where we will present the scale of the issues facing our industry.
· Info share meetings have been held regularly with presentations to the members of the new credit agreements act, new EMV credit card system and database management of defaulters.

· SAVRALA was invited to hold a seat on the board of the Tourism Business Council of South Africa (TBCSA) in recognition of the value, input and participation it has been offering. 
· Continual refinement of statistics and member participation.

· During the course of the year the GM of rental resigned and is replaced by Val van der Bergh.

· We thank Wayne Duvenage for his valuable contribution whilst serving the association.

Leasing and Fleet Management Section:-

· The most significant development within the leasing and fleet management section is the recruitment of a GM to serve the members.

· This project required the support of the members.

· We are pleased to confirm the appointment of Frank Quinn and he is actively pursuing many identified projects.

· The job description and deliverables will need to be redefined by the incoming committee.

· Statistical information is submitted to Kondile & Associates on a quarterly basis.

· A workshop is suggested for the new year to re-define the aims and objectives and detail pertaining to stats.

· On the education front we as the NEC agreed to invest another 

R100, 000.00 from Savrala reserves towards the development cost of additional courses at Lyceum College. 
The same terms and conditions as previously agreed for the initial R100, 000.00 which was invested a few years back.  SAVRALA receives royalties on all these courses attended by students and we have already received R75 000.00 with a further R50 000.00 due to the association based on the latest enrolments.  The nett result is we are already recovering part of our recent investment.

· To-date 8 Certificates have been issued for Fleet Management and the college has received provisional accreditation to offer a full Diploma in Fleet Management.  The first learnership with Imperial is due to end in a year’s time and there are another possible 2 learnerships being planned with Imperial and one from Absa Fleet Management.
· We thank these members for their ongoing support.

· The technical sub committee meetings with various OEM’s continue to be active.

· Redefinition of these forums and the newly implemented template need to be addressed by the new sub committee head.

· Last year it was agreed to form a commercial vehicle sub committee.  Whilst minimal activity this portfolio should be developed to support the members interests in the ensuing year.

· Based on the commercial vehicle fleet mix it has been tabled to 

re-vamp the SAVRALA Fair Wear & Tear Guide to include commercial vehicles.  An example of the guide currently in use with BVRALA in the UK has been supplied to the NEC.

· A project for the new committee.

Tonight is our annual Manufacturer of the Year Award function (MOTY) and will undoubtedly be a resounding success when we look forward to announcing the winners in the 12th consecutive year at this auspicious occasion.

Thank you to all the sponsors for your continued and generous support.

For the 5th consecutive year we will be donating money to a worthy cause in support of our community outreach project.  Marang House will be the recipient for this year.

Our association continues to canvas new members and we would like to extend a warm welcome to all new members.

Thank you to Warren Fletcher from Alchemy for the financial and secretarial functions.  
The society in keeping with its non profit objective showed a R63 000.00 deficit versus a budgeted deficit of R47 000.00.  
Annual subscriptions for the current year have been increased above current inflation to support the cost structures of the association, mainly to support the GM’s of the respective sections.

The Association continues to reflect good cash reserves at year end.  
Our members are requested to pay their subscriptions and any other amounts due to the association.

To Margie Gawith from Qwantani Communications thank you for your support and dedication to the association, for the entire PR function and for arranging our annual MOTY function.  

To Colin Windell, the editor of Autonews, thank you for allowing SAVRALA to use your publication as our official mouth piece.
Priorities for 2006 / 2007:-

· Ongoingly review of the constitution, charters and code of conduct.

· Continue to raise the profile of SAVRALA.
· Good governance and financial management of the Association.

· Aligning and involvement with related industry bodies.

· OEM feedback session of MOTY results.

· Dates, venue, structure and attendees of NEC, sectional and OEM / Importers meetings.

· Continual focus by the NEC regarding matters relating to Natis, bulk licensing, fines and the impending introduction of AARTO.

· Regular updates of the SAVRALA website.
· Continual feedback to members of areas impacting on our industry.

· Training initiatives.

· Committee to investigate projects in the Government arena.
· Facilitate the annual SAVRALA golf day and MOTY function

· Continual drive to engage new members.

· Review specific projects requirements in the rental and leasing and fleet management sections on an ongoing basis.

In conclusion:-
Thank you once again for the confidence you placed in me to serve as President for the past year. 
More importantly, a sincere thanks to all the office bearers who have participated and worked together with me during the past year, your commitment of time and effort has been exemplary and I re-affirm my appreciation for your support. 

Thank you to the members for your support and for adopting newly presented projects and initiatives. 
My involvement with the association, as many of you are aware, dates back to some 20 years and after much deliberation I have decided not to make myself available for election. 

To the newly elected office bearers I wish you every success and the very best for the year ahead. Embrace your roles with enthusiasm and vigour so as to take this association to new heights and to continue to “steer industry standards…..”

I thank you once again.
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